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Bay Area Halloween Festival 

 

Brothers and sisters, 

 

 
 

We really enjoyed seeing the pictures from the various Harvest Festival/Halloween parties. There was a 

lot of fun and enjoyment for children young and old. It should also be a natural witnessing opportunity for 

our own young people, families who are not participating much and for the neighborhoods. I know that in 



 

 

the Bay Area Family Church we had 460 people which included so many of our own young families as 

well as friends and neighbors. 

 

Thank you to everyone for the continuing growth of the numbers of Cheon Shim Won prayer halls. Last 

week Portland Oregon hd Dr Ki Hun Kim come there and open their CSW which was a big boost for the 

Portland community. Soon San Diego will open too. 

 

Let's not forget the direction from True Mother to witness, witness, witness. Let's witness to myself and 

my loved ones and then find a way to witness to one other person. 

 

God Bless, 

 

Kevin and Masako Thompson 

 

 


